
Coastal Carolina University Coastal Carolina University 

CCU Digital Commons CCU Digital Commons 

Coastal Carolina College This Week CCU Newsletters 

4-27-1987 

Coastal Carolina College This Week, April 27, 1987 Coastal Carolina College This Week, April 27, 1987 

USC Coastal Carolina College 

Coastal Carolina University 

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/this-week 

 Part of the Higher Education Commons, and the History Commons 

Recommended Citation Recommended Citation 
USC Coastal Carolina College and Coastal Carolina University, "Coastal Carolina College This Week, April 
27, 1987" (1987). Coastal Carolina College This Week. 305. 
https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/this-week/305 

This Periodical is brought to you for free and open access by the CCU Newsletters at CCU Digital Commons. It has 
been accepted for inclusion in Coastal Carolina College This Week by an authorized administrator of CCU Digital 
Commons. For more information, please contact commons@coastal.edu. 

https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/
https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/this-week
https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/ccu-newsletters
https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/this-week?utm_source=digitalcommons.coastal.edu%2Fthis-week%2F305&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
https://network.bepress.com/hgg/discipline/1245?utm_source=digitalcommons.coastal.edu%2Fthis-week%2F305&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
https://network.bepress.com/hgg/discipline/489?utm_source=digitalcommons.coastal.edu%2Fthis-week%2F305&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/this-week/305?utm_source=digitalcommons.coastal.edu%2Fthis-week%2F305&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
mailto:commons@coastal.edu


VOL. 5 NO. 168 APRIL 27, 1987 

"SHOAH" TO BE SHOWN APRIL 27-29 

"SHOAH" a documentary about the 
Holocaust as seen through the eyes 
of survivors, perpetrators, and 
bystanders, will be shown in three 
parts at the college on Monday, 
Tuesday, and Wednesday, April 27-29 
in the Fine Arts Building from 7:30 
to 10:30 p.m. 

"SHOAH" contains none of the 
horrifying images one would expect 
from a film about the Holocaust. 
Instead, it presents an assemblage 
of witness whose combined testi ony 
amounts to one of the mosts a~ r­
ing human documents ever reco~ded • 

.... _ __.,,, -.o,.,.,,,.;-=-=-The film is nine-and-a-ha hqurs -
long; however, since tne:b',e is rio 
storyline, it is not necessary to 
see the entire film to appreciate 
its subject matter. 

The program is co-sponsored by the 
college and Temple Emanu~EL of 
Myrtle Beach. It is free and open 
to the public. For more in£orma-
tion, contact the Public Relations 
Office. 

CHANCELLOR INTERN APPLICATIONS 
AVAILABLE 

Selection of Chancellor lnterns for 
the 1987-88 academic year at 
Coastal Carolina College has begun. 
Faculty and staff are urged to 
nominate candidates. Interested 
students, sophomore and above, with 
a cumulative average of "B" or 
above in any major should apply. 
Each intern receives a scholarship 
applicable towards his/her tuition. 

Applications may be obtained from 
Nila Hutchinson in the Chancellor's 
Office. The deadline for applying 

USC-COASTAL CAROLINA COLLEGE 
Office of Public Relations PO Box 1954 Conway, SC 29526 

is Thursday, April 30. Interviews 
will be scheduled for the first 
week of May. 

COMMENCEMENT ACTIVITIES 

*May 9: 5:30 p.m.* 
Graduation rehearsal will be held 
on Saturday, May 9 from 5:30 to 
6:30 p.m. in the Williams-Brice 
Gymnasium. It is important that 
those graduates participating in 
Commencement attend. The Alumni 
Association will present each 
graduate with a pocket-size 
min~ ture diploma (an exact dupli­
cate of the "real" thing) at 
rehearsal as a gift, welcoming them 
into the Alumni Association. 

*May 9: 6:30 - 8 p.m.* 
T~e Coastal Carolina Alumni 
Association will host a "Garden 
Party" for all May graduates 
immediately following the 
rehearsal. Graduates and their 
families are invited to attend this 
reception to be held in Spadoni 
Park in front of Wheelwright 
Auditorium. Chancellor Eaglin, 
faculty, college administration, 
and alumni will be present to share 
in congratulating our newest 
alumni. (Rain location is 
Wheelwright Auaitorium.) 

*May 10: Commencement 4 p.m.* 
Commencement will be held at 4 p.m. 
in the Williams-Brice Gymnasium. 
Graduates will assemble in the 
Student Center. (Rain location is 
Williams-Brice Building~) A 
special reception, hosted by the 
Coastal Alumni Association, will be 
held immediately following the 
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ceremony on the patio of the Fine 
Arts Building. 

*May 10: Graduate & Family Photos* 
Immediately following the 
Commencement Exercise, the Alumni 
Association will sponsor photograph 
sessions for graduates and their 
families. Single protrait or 
family portraits can be made. 
Photographs will be taken on a 
first-come, first-served basis and 
usually takes no more than five 
minutes. Payments must be made at 
time of the order. The photographs 
will be mailed to graduates within 
three to four weeks from the Alumni 
Office. 

MONTAGUE JOINS STAFF 

Mr. Kim D. Montague, formerly 
Assistant Director of Residence 
Life at the University of Toledo, 
has been named director of 
residence life at Coastal. His 
office is located in room 101, 
Student Center, ext. 2343. 

Mr. Montague earned his bachelor of 
arts degree at the University of 
South Florida and his Master of 
Education degree at Kent State 
University. In addition, he 
attended the University of Oregon 
on the National student Exchange 
Program as an undergraduate. His 
professional experience includes: 
1979-87, Assistant Director of 
Housing, University of Toledo; 
1978-79, Residence Hall Director, 
Bemidji State University; 1976-78, 
Residence Director, Kent State 
University. In addition, he served 
as Instructor at the University of 
Toledo and Kent State University. 
He is a member of the Association 
of College and University Housing 
Officers and the American College 
Personnel Association. A sports 
enthusiast, he ran (and finished) 
the 1983 and 1984 Boston Marathons. 

1987 ACADEMIC EXCELLENCE AWARD 
SELECTION COMMITTEE 

The following faculty members 
served on the 1987 Academic 
Excellence Award selection 
committee as chaired by Dr. Robert 
W. Squatriglia. They are: Dr. 

Richard Dame, science; Ms. Bernice 
Cavanagh, nursing; Dr. Ray Curtis, 
business administration; Dr. Walter 
Stanaland, mathematics; Dr. Sandra 
Bowden, teacher education; Mr. Jim 
Branham, social and behavioral 
sciences; and Dr. Bob Robinson, 
humanities. 

The 1987 recipient was announced at 
the college's annual Honors 
Convocation on Thursday, April 23 
in Wheelwright Auditorium. The 
recipient will be listed here at a 
later date. 

BIOLOGY STUDENTS ACCEPI'ED IN 
PROFESSIONAL PROGRAMS 

The Biology Department is pleased 
to announce that several students 
have been accepted at the Medical 
University of South Carolina. 
Winona Newman will be attending the 
Dental School and Bob Batter 
received an early acceptance at the 
Medical School. Beverly Lovell, 
Judy Snowden, and Roberta Zeigler 
will be in the Physical Therapy 
program and Matt Neopolitano and 
Sheri Hennessy will be in the 
Cytotechnology/Histotechnology 
program. Lex Gardner has been 
accepted in the Extracorporeal 
Circulation Technology. 

The College of Pharmacy at use­
Columbia has accepted Pam Adams, 
Lillian Carmichael, Kim Davis, 
Kristen Graesser, Mark Gregory, 
John Pendergrast, and Harold 
Thompkins. 

Also, Appalachian State University 
has accepted Mack Miller, Jr. into 
its graduate program. 

These students have been invited to 
a reception honoring them and their 
advisers on May 1. 

KIMBEL LIBRARY EXTENDS HOURS 

Kimbel Library has extended its 
hours on Monday through Thursday 
evenings for the remaining weeks of 
the semester. From now until 
Friday, May 8 library hours will be 
as follows: 

Monday - Thursday 8 a.m. - 10 p.m. 

I 



I 
Friday 
Saturday 
Sunday 

8 a.m. - 5 p.m. 
12 - 4 p.m. 
2 - 9 p.m. 

OPEN ENROLLMENT FOR HEALTH AND 
DENTAL INSURANCE 

The first open enrollment period 
for Health and Dental Insurance 
will be May 1-31. This open 
enrollment will be for changing 
health insurance plans only. 
Faculty and staff who are presently 
enrolled in our Companion Health 
care HMO will need to change plans 
because it will no longer be 
available in our service area as of 
July 1, 1987. However, a new HMO, 
Equicor Healthplan of SC, will be 
offered as well as State Plans A 
and B. 

The Personnel Office will send 
individual memos to all permanent 
employees giving more details. 

AWOC SEEKS MEMBERS 

The Association of Women on Campus 
met recently at Claudia Cleary's 
house to discuss campus issues. 
Women interested in joining AWOC 
should call Joan Piroch at ext. 
2271. 

BLUE JAY TICKET SALES 

Myrtle Beach Blue Jay tickets are 
now available at the P.E. Center 
front desk. 

FEDERAL CREDIT UNION PAYROLL 
DEPOSITORS WANTED 

Anyone interested in signing up for 
payroll deposit with MBAFB Federal 
credit Union, please contact Pat 
West, personnel department, ext. 
2035. A minimum of ten individuals 
must designate MBAFB Federal Credit 
Union as their payroll deposit 
financial institution. 

STUDENTS PRESENT ·PAPERS AT 
REGIONAL CONFERENCE 

Five Coastal Carolina students were 
invited to present their research 
papers at the prestigious 

Carolina's Psychology Conference, a 
regional meeting of undergraduate 
students in psychology and related 
fields. The conference was held 
recently at North Carolina State 
University in Raleigh, North 
Carolina. students were required 
to submit abstracts of their papers 
for consideration prior to the 
conference, and all of the Coastal 
students who submitted papers were 
accepted. The students are: Susan 
Tice of Woodsville, Ohio whose 
paper was entitled "Spous·e Abuse: 
A Descriptive Analysis;" Jane 
Robertson-Cox of Myrtle Beach whose 
topic was "The Use of Biofeedback 
Training in the Reduction of 
Intensity and Frequency of Tension 
Headaches;" Sandra James of Loris 
who researched "Biofeedback and the 
Treatment of Tinnitus;" Nicola 
Vlassis of Myrtle Beach who 
researched "The Effects of 
Olfactory Cues on Memory;" and 
Gregory Booth of Myrtle Beach whose 
paper was entitled "Predicting 
Length of Psychiatric 
Hospitalization for Adolescent 
Inpatients." Although Booth's 
paper was accepted, he could not 
present at the conference due to an 
issue over the confidentiality of 
his data. 

Vlassis and Tice have also been 
invited to present their papers at 
the first annual National 
Conference on Undergraduate 
Research to be held April 23-25 at 
UNC-Ashville. 

COASTAL CAROLINA PEOPLE 

o Dr. Dennis G. Wiseman, dean of 
the school of education, was 
recently elected to the position of 
President-elect of the South 
Carolina Association of Colleges 
for Teacher Education (SCACTE). 
Wiseman will serve in the position 
of president-elect for two years 
and then assume the position of 
president of the organization. 

o Zdzislaw Sikora, associate 
professor of art, recently opened a 
one-man show of prints and pastel 
drawings at International Images, 
Ltd. of sewickly, Pennsylvania 
(near Pittsburgh). This is · 
Sikora's second show in three years 
with this gallery. 



o Dr. Richardo. Collins, 
associate professor of political 
science, presented a paper April 7 
before the Institute of Interna­
tional studies Colloquium Series in 
the University of South Carolina's 
Gambrell Hall in Columbia. The 
title of 'his presentation was 
"Terrorism in Retreat: The Red 
Brigades of Italy." Collin's 
presentation was attended by eighty 
members of faculty and graduate 
students. 

o Dr. Subhash Saxena, professor of 
mathematics, attended the 
southeastern section meeting of the 
Mathematical Association at 
Savannah, Georgia. Saxena took a 
group of students of the 
Mathematics Club with him. They 
were joined by Ors. John and 
Gretchen Mooningham, both associate 
professors of mathematics. 

COASTAL CAROLINA SPORTS 

*CCC BASEBALL* 
April 29: UNC-Wilmington (H) 

7:30 p.m. 
May 1: Armstrong state (H) 

7:30 p.m. 
May 2: Armstrong State (H) 

2 p.m. 

CLASSIFIEDS: 

FOR SALE: Appealing lot among 
lovely homes, golf course view, 
newer section of Quail Creek, 
Furman Circle, $26,000. Call Sandy 
Mishoe, Academic Affairs, ext. 2090 
or 347-4516 evenings. 

FOR SALE: Townhouse-next to 
college. 3 bedroom, 2 bath, tennis 
courts, pool. Carolina Pines. 
Call Ed Cerny, ext. 2651 or 347-
4965. 

Event CAMPUS ACTIVITIES THIS WEEK 

Sponsor Date Time Location Camp.Contact Type 

"Shoah"-film about Holocaust 
CCC/Temple Emanu-EL 87/04/27 7:30 p.m. FA-LT McPherson film 

"Shoah"- film about Holocaust 
CCC/Temple Emanu-EL 87/04/28 7:30 p.m. FA-LT McPherson film 

CoDDDencement CoDDDittee 
87/04/29 2 p.m. SC 201 meeting 

Men's Baseball 
(vs. UNC-Wilmington) 87/04/29 7:30 p.m. CCC ball field John Vrooman 

"Shoah"- film about Holocaust 
CCC/Temple Emanu-EL 87/04/29 7:30 p.m. FA-LT McPherson film 

Writing Workshop 
Continuing Ed. 87/04/30 9 a.m.-4 p.m. SC Garland 

The Foreigner 
Coastal Carolina Theatre 87/05/01 8 p.m. WA Majewski 

CCC Baseball 
(vs. Armstrong State College) 87/05/01 7:30 p.m. (H) John Vrooman 

The Foreigner 
Coastal Carolina Theatre 87/05/02 8 p.m. WA Majewski 

CCC Baseball 
(vs. Armstrong State College) 87/05/02 2 p.m. (H) John Vrooman 

The Foreigner 
Coastal Carolina Theatre 87/05/03 2:30 p.m. WA Majewski 

Student Recital 
Music Dept. 87/05/03 3 p.m. Off-Campus I 



I 

MAY BIRTHDAYS 
17 

1 Robert D. Nale 18 
2 William Williams 
6 Carolyn A. Hickman 20 
7 Billy Bernier 22 

Richard K. Cornfoot 
10 Johney c. Oliver 26 
11 Joseph Mazurkiewicz 
13 Donna K. Lee 30 
15 Connie Graham 31 
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Shirell J. Mishoe 
William J. Baxley, Jr. 
Lora A. Hughes 
Nila s. Hutchinson 
David F. Parker 
Jerome J. Votel 
v. Sue Colvard 
Henry Robinson 
Joseph C. Boyd 
Joseph E. Cicero 
Daniel A. Selwa 
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